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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 14th June 2016 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers, Smith, Mrs S Mash, P Venning, N Thom, D Green, G Parkin, 12 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
3363.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Borough Councillor M Burgess.
3364.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; Cllr Mash declared an interest in agenda item 7 Minute No.3369 and 10. a)  Minute No. 3372. a).  Cllr Venning declared an interest in agenda item 7 Minute no. 3369 and 11. 2)  Minute No. 3373. ii).   


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None

(iii)  Request that Councillors or any other persons present declare if they intend to record any of the proceedings using any video or audio recording devices or camera.  None declared.

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session. See appendix at the end of these Minutes.
3365.
To confirm Minutes of the Extra-ordinary Meeting held on 9th June 2016:  Agreed and signed as a correct record.

3366.
Matters Arising: There were none.
3367. 
Planning Applications: (previously circulated to Councillors)


16/00646/AS  Cullens Farm Buildings, Potmans Heath – Provision of 2 no. tourist accommodation cottages including change of use of land. Councillors had listened to the comments made during the Public Session and had been able to ask questions.  After a full discussion it was agreed to reluctantly object to this application.

16/00655/AS  Cuckoo Cottage, Wittersham Road – Change of use of land to commercial livery & pony trekking centre (retrospective).  Once again Councillors had listened to comments made during the Public Session and after a short discussion it was agreed to fully support this application.

16/00846/AS  2 Palstre Court Cottage – Retrospective application for the erection of a summer house to the rear of main dwelling. Councillors had been able to consider an email with comments on the application before the meeting.  After a full discussion it was fully agreed to not support this application.

16/00846/AS  8 Coombelands – Single storey front extension.  After a short discussion it was agreed to fully support this application.
3368
To review the status of the VOICES Community Led Plan reports as previously discussed.  The Chairman explained that not much had been done but he was keen that we should move forward and suggested that a meeting should be held with the VOICES committee to work out how this should be achieved.  He asked that a Councillor be the lead on each of the reports.  These were agreed as follows:- Communications – Cllr Green, Neighbourhood Care – Cllr Mash, Transport – Cllr Venning, Amenities – Cllr Parkin, Housing & Environment – Cllr Thom.  The Chairman would be looking at all the groups.  It was agreed that the Chairman would talk to the Chairman of the VOICES group. 
3369.
To consider a request from the PCC for the Council to apply for Planning Permission for a path to go from the existing one by the West Door of the Church across the Churchyard to the School Field to enable the children to walk to Church without having to use the footway beside the road.  Cllrs agreed to this and to the payment of £97.50, being the application fee, on the condition that a ramp be put in place instead of steps from the Churchyard to the School Field.
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3370.
To ratify the decision made between meetings to enable the agreed £200 donation made previously to the village school towards a street party, to be changed to be used for a commemorative gift for each child.  Ratified.  The gift chosen is a coin which the Chairman will present to each child the following day at School.
3371.
To consider and agree the 2016-18 NALC/SLCC National Salary Ward Recommendations.  Clerk's pay scale increases by 12p per hour, 1% increase, from 1st April 2016 and by another 12p per hour from 1st April 2017.  Agreed.
3372.    Correspondence:


a) Outlook on Oxney – Request for a donation of £927.50 towards the cost of publishing the magazine.  Agreed.


b) The Kent Men of the Trees – Annual Subscription £25.  Agreed.


c)  KCC – Public Health Programme Manager – To help raise awareness of the importance of supporting men who are under pressure across the county and reduce the number of people taking their own lives in Kent.  Agreed to put notice of this campaign on the website and in the shop, pub and sports club.  Cllr Parkin offered to help with this.


d)  Ashford Homelessness Review & Draft Homelessness Strategy Consultation. It was suggested that the Housing Working Party complete this.   


For noting:  None 


Forwarded by E-mail:  


e)  KALC – Message from Kent Police     f)  KALC – Queen's Speech     g)  Voluntary Sector event     h)  KALC – Lower Thames Crossing Consultation     i)  South East Water – The Source Spring 2016     j)  NALC – Newsletter 8/6/16     k)  KALC – NALC Briefing on the Bus Service Bill     l)  KALC – Councillors Conference 7/7/16 – Cllr Parkin will be attending.     m)  KALC – Highways England Route Strategies 2020-2025
3373.
To Authorise payments:

i)  CalcPay (A.L.Stirling) Payroll application 2016/17.  £60 plus £12 Vat = £72.  Agreed.

ii)  Reimburse Cllr Venning for the labels for the commemorative gift for the school children. £12.49 + £2.50 Vat = £14.99.  This had previously been discussed via email.  Payment agreed.
3374.
Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:

i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement. Agreed


ii)  To note that the new outdoor fitness equipment is now insured.  The annual additional premium for this amendment is a modest £15.97 including Insurance Premium Tax.  The policy has been amended and payment has been deferred until the next renewal date on 1st June 2017 on the assumption that we do not require a new schedule to be issued at this time.  This email will be kept with the renewal documents.

iii)  Internal Auditor's Report. David Chesson had written a short report in which he stated that in all significant respects the control objectives were being achieved throughout the financial year to a standard adequate to meet the Council's needs.  He did suggest that Internet Banking should be looked into more thoroughly.  Clerk will look into this.  Thanks were given to Mr Chesson.


b) Planning:



     Decisions received:

     16/00357/AS  Great Lloyds, Swan Street – Erection of single storey side extension to     

                                        replace existing lean to and replacement rooflight.                                 Granted

     16/00424/AS  The Granary, Swan Street – Proposed Swimming Pool                       Granted

c)  Highways – Clerk reported on the meeting she and the Caretaker had had with the new Highway Steward.  No information had been passed to him on the previous problems ie storm gullies and the problems Mr Hurst is experiencing.  He agreed to visit the site and meet with Mr Hurst.  The Highway Steward agreed eventually that verge markers could be put in place at the entrance to Lea House but I am not sure that the drainage problems will be sorted out in the near future but the issue has been passed to the Drainage Team.  The traffic lights on the county border between Wittersham and Iden are there because there appears to be a badger set going underneath the road causing the road to subside.


d)  Public Rights of Way –  Paths have yet to be cut by the vegetation team.
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e)  Open Spaces –  Clerk will ask that ABC makes good the grass on the Village Green once the kitchen refurbishments are complete. 


f)  Cemetery & Churchyard – Agreed that Clerk should contact Whitehead Monckton as nothing has been heard since February with regard to the proposed Cemetery extension.
3375.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 

Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Thom reported that there was nothing of note to 
report.
3376.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised. 
3377.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  12th July 2016 at 7.30pm.
3378.
Items for information: 


a)  An email had been received from Mrs Lewis with regard to the Extra-ordinary Meeting which she had been unable to attend.  The Clerk had answered this, copied to Councillors.


b)  Two emails from Nicholas Hurst which will be on the agenda for the next meeting.


c)  Notice of Appeal received from ABC for the outline planning application for the development of 27 houses including 10 affordable houses and proposed vehicular access onto Stocks Road, associated landscaping and open space with some matters reserved.


d)  Cllr Thom asked whether there was any update on the shed to be build behind the shop.  Cllr Smith understood that a builder had been chosen.


e)  The Chairman informed the meeting that a notice will be going out shortly with regard to restarting the PPG at the Ivycourt Surgery in Tenterden, probably in December.  There will be a series of meetings with an explanation as to what it is about and what is involved.

The meeting closed at 21.26hrs
Appendix to this meeting.
Summary of Public Session.
Planning Application 
1)  Cullens Farm Buildings.

Six members of the public were able to give their views on this application.  The applicant was present and was able to answer questions and give further information.

2)  Cuckoo Cottage.


The applicant was present and gave further information as requested.
Other Matters
1)  Mrs Miriam Lewis suggested that a separate planning meeting should have been held as time for public questions was now limited.

2)  Mrs Lewis asked that her thanks to the Clerk, for the considerable time she had spent discussing issues with her recently, be noted.

3)  Mrs Lewis wanted to address some serious issues she had with the 'Interactions with residents and the public' document which had been agreed at the May meeting.  She explained her concerns and asked if the Council would agree to review it.  Cllr Parkin agreed with her comments.  Cllr Smith addressed her two main concerns.  The document will be reviewed at the September meeting.
